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REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For November 08, 2012   
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:00 p.m.  President Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at the Sunland Park Elementary School Cafeteria. 
     Members present:  Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz and Jennifer Viramontes.  

     Members absent:

     Daniel Castillo   

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the pledge to the New Mexico flag were led by 5th grader Judith Villa and 4th grader Emily Sotomayor.  President Ford read the Mission Statement.   

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

       A.  Superintendent’s Report 
       Sunland Park Elementary Principal James Van Nosdale introduced    Mr. Al Mendez, choir director.  The 6th grade Bell Choir performed Beethoven’s Ode to Joy. 

       STHS Assistant Principal William Dickson presented information to the Board on the student internship program established between J.H.  Rose Logistics and STHS.  Students prepared resumes and interviewed with the President of the company and his administrative assistant for the opportunity to participate in the internship program.  The students will work and train with the receptionist, dispatcher, and in the warehouse in shipping and receiving.  The students will work one hour per day once a week for six week intervals. Mr. Dickson said STHS is looking forward to establishing similar internships with other local business.   Present were two members of the committee, Mr. Champagne and Ms. Casas.  Seniors Marissa De La Rosa and Brianna Karl spoke about their experience.   Transportation for the students is being provided by the Parent Outreach Ambassadors. 

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford thanked Mr. Van Nosdale and Sunland Park Elementary on hosting the meeting and the hospitality room.  Mr. Ford said he had attended the CHS homecoming parade.  It is something that the entire community of Chaparral participates in and looks forward to.    

	Board Member’s  Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Vice-President Saenz thanked Mr. Van Nosdale and Sunland Park Elementary on hosting the meeting and the hospitality room.  She thanked the parents that prepared the food.  She complimented Mr. Mendez for the work with the Bell Choir.  Ms. Saenz thanked STHS for the wonderful work on the internship with J. H. Rose.  She hopes it is a learning experience for the students.  
      Secretary Viramontes thanked Mr. Van Nosdale and Sunland Park Elementary on hosting the meeting and the hospitality room.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked the Bell Choir students for their performance.  She wished the soccer teams and cross country teams well in their state competitions. She encouraged everyone to attend the STHS vs. CHS football game where the Tough Enough To Wear Pink donation will be presented.  Mrs. Viramontes said it was a wonderful experience for the students participating in the internship.  She said that STMS and STHS Veterans Day run was on Sunday, November 11th and invited everyone to participate in the fundraiser for the school’s athletic teams.  
      Ms. Irigoyen said that it was a wonderful opportunity for the students to be able to participate in an internship that would increase their skills.  It gives them confidence and motivates them.  She said that as the program grows, it will be more successful. 
      Mr. Castillo – Absent   

	   Student 
Representative
	D.  Student Representative – absent 

	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                      

	Approval 
of the Agenda
	4.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for the October 25, 2012 board meeting.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.    

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  None        

	Action 
	8.  Action Items:   

	Resolution Authorizing Issuance and Sale of $12,150,000 Series 2012 GO Bonds
	A. Steve Suggs informed the Board that the actual amount of the GO Bond sale was $12,180,000.  Loretta Brush from RBC Capital Marketing reviewed the information on the Issuance and Sale of the $12,180,000 Series 2012 GO Bond.  She said the Districts rating upgraded to a Moody’s Rating of A3% from a Baa1.  BMO Capital Markets purchased the Bond.  The Moody’s rating upgrade was due to management taking appropriate measures to improve the general fund balances as well the 2010 and 2011 audits being released on time.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Resolution Authorizing Issuance and Sale of $12,180,000 Series 2012 GO Bonds.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Quarterly Budget Report for the Quarter Ended September 30, 2012
	A. Steve Suggs, Deputy Superintendent and CFO, gave the Board an overview of the Quarterly Budget Report for the Quarter Ending September 30, 2012.

	RFP for 3 Year Maintenance Agreement
	B.  Ralph Gallegos told the Board that the PSFA requires a three year Maintenance Agreement on projects that they participate in building.  A Request for Proposal (RFP) for this service has been submitted for a three year Maintenance Agreement for Gadsden Elementary, Anthony Elementary, Berino Elementary, Gadsden High School Administration, Library, Varsity Gym, and the Trades/Career Building. The maintenance includes; servicing the heating/cooling units every three months for the next three years, changing the filters and addressing issues that might arise with the units.  

	STMS Gym Roofing Project 
	C. Ralph Gallegos explained to the Board that replacement of the STMS Gym roof which is leaking and as per the Facility Master Plan is a priority, year 1 project.

	Adjourn 
	10.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 5:48 p.m.                      
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